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Knight Owls Snowmobile Meeting 

Monday February 3, 2025 - Groomer Shed, W5041 Hoovie Road, Tomahawk, WI 54487 7:00 

p.m. 
 

Call to order at 7:00 PM by Jason Davis Vice President 
 

Minutes of the last meeting (1/6/2025) were read, with the  following correction to Spring Hoot 

4/25/2025.  The Hidden Hoot Prize will be a grand Prize not of cash but a prize with a large cash 

value. Motion by Joan Hilgendorf, 2nd by Tim Blackwell and All in Favor 
 

New Members Welcome:  Mike Grigg 
 

 

The Treasurer Report for February was presented by Treasurer Nancy Swan.  
 

 

Trail Report was given by Will Ducket stating we should open shortly.  Lake Alice crew will be 

marking the lake this week, BUT TRAILS Remain closed at this time.  Do your Snow Dance, were 

working on getting it going!  Other crews will be out moving Rocks, unlocking gates and inspecting 

the trails, but trails remain closed at this time. 

 

 
 

When the trails do open use caution:  Behind the City Garage in town there is construction going on 

 

 



 

Old Business Community Fun Ride is set for this Saturday 2/8/2025, very encouraging that we will 

be riding!!  Hope to see lots of riders! 

 

 
 

$100 Trail Fund Raffle is set for next Saturday 2/15/2025 at Nut-zee’s.  Doors open at 3 pm and 

tickets are sold out!  Hope to see everyone there! 

 

 
 



Meat Raffle:  Set for May 10, 2025: No Updates 

 

Spring Hoot posters and tickets have been printed and will be available 3/1/2025 at the following 

locations:  Castaways Bar and Grill, Bottoms Up Bar and Grill, Winding Trail Grill and Bar and 

Tomahawk Sports Center 

 

Beer Raffle at Castaway’s Bar will be 5/25/25, 500 tickets will be sold for $20.  This is a pallet of 

domestic beer winners will be divided 40/30/20 pick your choice! 

 

 
 

Nancy Swan found some history to add to our binder!  A laminated list of all the Snowmobile dealers 

that used to be in Tomahawk!  Thank you Nancy 

 

Kevin from Nut-zee’s working on the vintage snowmobile, ATV/UTV event, no updates 

 

New Business 

 

AWSC Convention is held in Greenbay 3/28-30th.  If interested contact Nancy Swan by 3/10 for 

registration 

 

 

50/50 was won by Nick Rosenmeier 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm.  Motion by Nancy Swan, 2nd by Tim Blackwell and All in 

Favor 

 

 



  
 

 

Note:  Knight Owls Community Ride has been changed from 1/18/25 to 2/8/25 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Tammy Blackwell, Secretary. 
 

 

Draft minutes will be approved at the next meeting  

 

Check the website for Announcements, Newsletters and Updates! 
www.knightowlsnowmobileclub.com 

 
 

 
BOARD MEMBERS/CONTACTS 

 
www.knightowlsnowmobileclub.com  W5041 Hoovie Road, Tomahawk, WI 

 
President – John Bootz 2024-2026 

Jvbootz@comcast.net 
 

Vice President – Jason Davis 2023-2025 
tomahawkresortonlakealice@yahoo.com 

 
Secretary – Tammy Blackwell 2024-2026 

tbknightowls@outlook.com 
 

Treasurer/Membership – Nancy Swan 2023-2025 
mnscswan@yahoo.com 

 

 
Board of Directors 

 
Tim Blackwell 2024-2026 – tblackwell997@gmail.com 
Tim Debels 2023-2025 – timothydebels@gmail.com 
Tim Oldenburg 2023-2025 – tim@windingtrailbar.com 
Tom Wulf – tom@pinepointeresort.com 
Bob Leonard 2023-2025 – bob@northwoodscr.com 
Gary Hilgendorf 2024-2026 – revitup2@frontier.com 
Nick Rosenmeier 2023-2025 – ntrosenmeier@yahoo.com 
Trail Boss – Will Duckett – will@nwlinc.net 
Website – Joan Hilgendorf – jhilgendorf1972@gmail.com 
 
Recreational Officer Officer - Travis Watruba 
 
NEXT Knight Owls Snowmobile Club Meeting 
 
Monday, 3/3/2025 
7:00 p.m. at Groomer Shed, W5041 Hoovie Rd., Tomahawk, WI 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
  

 

 


